
BETH’S BRIEF BOUT 

JON’S FAMILY IS FINALLY BACK! 

FIRST ANNIVERSARY AND  MORE 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! 
Our prayer is that you all are enjoying the blessing of God 
in your lives, families and ministries! 

 LIGHT AT THE END OF THE TUNNEL 

Things continue to be somewhat restrictive here in Perú due 
to the Coronavirus outbreak. However, after 203 days of the 
state of emergency, there appears to be a light at the end of 
the proverbial COVID tunnel… We are just hoping it is not 
the headlight of a hundred-car freight train!  
Towards the end of 
September, our province 
(area within a state) was 
taken off the restrictive 
quarantine list. There is 
still a curfew from 11:00 
pm to 4:00 am, with masks 
and social distancing 
mandates and still no social gatherings allowed, but things 
are beginning to get back to at least “more normal”. 
 
 

Last month, Beth began to have some light symptoms of 
the Coronavirus. At first, she began with some recurring 
headaches (which she very seldom gets) then began with a 
lot of weakness and lack of energy (especially in the 
evenings). She also had occasional bouts with shortness of 
breath. However, she never experienced fever or sever 
shortness of breath or other symptoms. We monitored her 
oxygen levels closely (never seem to drop) and she took 
medication for the headaches and eucalyptus vapor 
treatments. We praise the Lord that the symptoms never 
worsened or increased and soon she was “as good as new”! 

 
  

As a result of the changes in September, which began earlier 
in the capitol than here, our daughter-in-law, Rocio, was 
able to have the 
hernia surgery that 
she has been waiting 
for since March. After 
her recovery, Jon and 
his family were 
finally able to make 
it back to their home 
here in San Ramón 
just this past week! 
Praise the Lord! Pray for them as they get settled into their 
home again after being away for 9 months!  
 
 

The church here in San Ramón celebrated its first 
anniversary in September, although we had to do it via 
Facebook. It was a great time to celebrate this first 
milestone, but also bitter-sweet because of not being able to 
celebrate it together in a normal service or invite other 
churches to participate either. The brethren here have 
been faithful to share the Gospel through testimony and 
tracts throughout this time, although many people are very 
“distant” because of fears related to the COVID situation. 
Pray for much wisdom in the coming days as we make 
decisions regarding beginning in-person services, Bible 
studies and other activities. 
The Bible college continues to function via Zoom video 
conferencing. I am teaching Philosophy of Discipleship to 
10 students from 5 different areas, including Lima, Villa 
Rica, Pichanaqui, San Ramon and Mexico! 
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